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Draft

Campus Budget Team (CBt)

May 20, 2008

1:30-3:00 PM
ADM 106

1) Approval of Notes From March 11, 2008
Handout #1
The notes were approved.

2) 07-08 De Anza Budget Review
Handout #2 

Hawk passed out a document named De Anza College 08-09 Draft Plan at 5/20/08. She noted the column named 4/30/08 was not month-end close as these figures were not complete at the time of writing the document. She reviewed the document in detail, explaining each line item. The assumptions were estimates based on the last few years of data. The total carryforward projected at 6/30/08 was $5,178,119. Hawk talked about her proposed recommendations for the funds and explained her rationale for keeping a healthy College balance was to accumulate funds in order to off-set some of the anticipated large fiscal deficits that the district and colleges would likely face in the coming years. Historically, significantly reduced state funding has led to layoffs and it was hoped that careful budget analysis and planning would significantly reduce or eliminate the need for layoffs.

The team discussed the document and commented on:

· VP3 (Instruction) figures & Readiness

· float dollars

· growth

· this year’s B budget augmentation (75%) – amount allocated vs. amount spent

· next year’s proposed 20% B budget augmentation

· zero based budgeting

· allocation and assessment of Strategic Planning dollars and the possibilities of realigning the funding to offset anticipated future budget deficits

· the challenges of the PBTs decision/allocation process for B budget augmentations

Various team members commended Hawk on her foresight of proposing to set aside money to assist in offsetting predicted future budget deficits.

Hawk asked the members to take the spreadsheet to their constituents for review (Hawk would send out an electronic version to the team). Feedback must be given by the next (and last for the AY year) CBt meeting on June 10, 2008 in order to present to the last meeting of College Council on June 12, 2008.

3) 08-09 District Budget Review & May Revise
Handout # 3
Hawk distributed a spreadsheet from Slater giving an overview of the district fund 14 activity for 07-08 as of 5/13/08. The document was not dated & the team requested that all documentation should be dated and titled. Hawk advised the group that this spreadsheet reflected information from before the May Revise. Hawk explained the document in details and took questions and comments from the team. The projected ending fund balance as of 06/30/08 was $21,597,865. Net restrictions totaled $20,744,000 leaving an unrestricted budget balance of $853,865. 

The May Revise reflected: no COLA, Growth funding at 1.5%, Categorical reductions down from -10% to -7%, and some property tax backfill. 

6) Burning Issues/Reports


None

Present: Bloom, Chenoweth, Espinosa-Pieb, Garcia, Gerard, Heffner, Jeanpierre, Jenkins, Hawk, Kramer, Larson, Michaelis, Sellitti, Slater, Su.

